
Report on meetings with the leadership of Local Peace Councils in Albania 

Dear all, 

Following the plans of UPF for 2021, the Chairwoman of UPF Albania Dr. Eva Çipi and Secretary General 

continued last weekend the meetings with the leadership of 8 Local Peace Councils in 2 regions in the very 

south of Albania, where we distributed also the UPF Peace Magazines.    

 

On May 22nd, on the beautiful Ionian seaside, the leadership of 3 Local Peace Councils, along with some 

Ambassadors for peace, gathered to welcome the new leader of UPF Albania Dr. Eva Çipi. Mr. Thoma Nika, a 

well-known journalist and chairman of Saranda peace Council moderated the meeting. At the end, 5 new 

Ambassadors for peace from 3 Peace Councils received the Ambassador for Peace Certificate. 

After the meeting was over, another strategy meeting 

took place where the leadership of Saranda Peace 

Council willingly decided to pioneer a pilot project to 

collect the membership fee from all Ambassadors for 

Peace and we will prepare IDs from HQ with their 

picture. We hope to finalize successfully this project 

within this year and complete this process for about 200 Ambassadors for Peace from 3 Local Peace Councils. 

On 23rd of May we moved to Gjirokastra city where we met the leaders of 5 Local Peace Councils. The meeting 

was very warm and everybody felt embraced by the new UPF leadership. A plan to organize a regional 

conference on the harmony of minorities in the region was discussed & autumn looks a good time to realize it.  

  

Among leaders of Local Peace Councils was also Imam Hysen Hormova, who is currently the Chairman of 

Halvety Order in Albania. He attended World Summit 2020 and expressed again the greatness of True Parents 

teachings. Among others, he said that often he was accused by other why he is part of UPF and attends Dr. 

Moon, by he said I felt God is preset with them and according to Dr. and Mrs. Moon all people are the same 

and they respect the value of each religion that’s why he feels at home. 

We will continue in the coming weeks the meeting with the remaining Local Peace Councils & other events. 

Reported by Gani Rroshi, Secretary General of UPF Albania 


